
Dear Parents,

As we embrace the arrival of  the Easter break, we extend our warmest wishes
to you and your families for a lovely Easter holiday!

We would like to take this opportunity to express our gratitude to all parents
for your support and collaboration throughout this term. Your involvement in
your children9s education is invaluable, and we are incredibly appreciative of
all you do to support life in school.

Over the Easter break, some classes have sent home learning for your child to
complete. Next term is an especially important one for our year 6 pupils and
we ask that all pupils in year 6 read the book 8Holes9. This will really put pupils
at an advantage in their next writing project.  Please also check the year 6
maths folder on Showbie. It is filled with lots of helpful resources for the
children to use.  We have also sent home some resources to support SATS
preparation via Parentmail. 

If you have any safeguarding concerns over the break, the DSL email address
is highfielddsl@gmail.com and this is checked every day by our lead DSL.

Wishing you a wonderful Easter holiday and we look forward to seeing
everyone on Monday 15th April.

Courage

A message from Mrs Walford and Mrs Bond
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Highfield CE Primary School 
Weekly Update

Theme of collective

after Easter:



Miss Ellis attended a Research in Action
Writing Group where they concentrated
on looking at developing gifted writers.

Curriculum 

Christian 
Values

During the INSET day, the staff had
training on 8developing a coaching
culture9 and the use of IEPs
(individual education plans). 

This week, Mrs Shorey worked on the
development of the spiritual garden. 

National attendance rate across the

academic year to date was 93.2%

Highfield CE Primary attendance to

date this week: 95.9%

In addition to the above, the staff were
trained by 8Life Lab. Life Lab is a

unique,  teaching laboratory dedicated
to improving adolescent health by

giving school students opportunities to
learn first-hand the science behind the
health messages. Click on the link to

find out more.
https://www.southampton.ac.uk/lifelab/i

ndex.page  

School Improvement Priorities
2023/2024

Writing

Developing
Leadership

Attendance



 IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK  

DT vehicles
This half term, the children in year 5/6 have been looking at designing and creating their own

motorised vehicles. They had a busy day today, finishing their vehicles and hooking up their
electronic circuits. After half term, they will have a chance to test their vehicles and make

any adaptations they need. They have all been incredibly reflective and determined to
problem solve and fix any problems they found. 

Staff having lots of
fun in their INSET
training, learning
about great PE

provision. 



<It was really, really interesting and fun. We learnt about all the

different planets and the features and what it would be like to live

on each planet!= Harriet, year 6

AMAZING VR

headsets in

years 5 and 6!

Children in years 5

and 6 were lucky

enough to have a

morning

experiencing virtual

reality head sets!

What a brilliant

experience it was!

Thank you, Mrs

Bryant, for

organising such a

wonderful week!

 IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK  



 IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK  

The children in KS1 had a really
special collective worship this
week that was led by Rahul
and Daya. They spoke to the

children about a Sikh
celebration called Vaisakhi

that happens every year on
the 13th April. Both Rahul and
Daya were so informative and
the children learnt so much.

Thank you to both of them for
sharing their amazing culture

and religion with us!

KSI

Beech base achieved their reading treat and
had an Easter egg hunt to celebrate! 

Beech Base Reading Treat!



Well done to all the children that took part in the March

Hare Relay last week! It was a fantastic event with

Highfield entering 10 teams! It was fantastic to see the

children cheering each other on, running together and

celebrating one another for their hard-work and

resilience. A HUGE well done to all the 40 children that

took part!

 SPORT IN SCHOOL  



Do save the date and talk to your
young musicians about performing

at the
HSFF's

Spring Musical Afternoon Tea
on 

Saturday 27th April 2024

Do email the HSFF if you would
still like to perform:

familyandfriends@highfieldschool.
co.uk



 All useful dates have been updated onto our website and can be found here:  
https://highfieldceprimaryschool.co.uk/

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April - Easter Holidays
Monday 15th April - First day back to school
Wednesday 22nd May, 1.30pm-7.00pm - Parents‘ Evening (details tbc)

Change of dates!!
The date of Europe Class assembly has had to be changed from Friday 10th May to

Friday 7th June.
The date of the Year 6 Show has had to be changed from Thursday 27th June to

Wednesday 26th June
   Sorry for any inconvenience.

This week, Governor 
Mrs Mommer Quiroz

came into school to look
at the curriculum. She

spent time looking
through Geography

planning with our leader
Miss Collins. 

GOVERNOR UPDATE



Free Easter Eggs for all our Children 
We are very grateful to 8The Big Difference9 charity based in

Southampton, who are a group supporting community groups, families,

and individuals through the cost of living crisis.

Their wish was that every child in Southampton receives a chocolate egg

this Easter, with the aim to put a smile on each child9s face.

Looking at these photos, I would say they definitively achieved it! 



We are very grateful to The
Brewhouse and Kitchen for

allowing us to use their car park for
8Park and Stride9 in the morning.









Flyers should have come home this week with the children for
Southampton City Council’s latest free walking trail for pupils and their

families to enjoy over the upcoming Easter break


